

# 19<sup>th</sup> Janaury 2018 NEWSLETTER Burton Leonard Church of England (VC) Primary School

Email: <u>admin@burtonleonard.n-yorks.sch.uk</u> Website: <u>www.burtonleonard.n-yorks.sch.uk</u>

Telephone: 01765 677412



### **Diary Dates**

23.1.18 - Infant Agility Year 1 and 2 at Outwood Academy

24.1.18 - 'Cinderella' Pantomime at the Alhambra in Bradford

26.1.18 - Australia Day lunch

29.1.18 - Class 1 decorating biscuits masterclass with Sue

2.2.18 - School Ambassadors with Mr

Barclay; Class 2 Cake Stall at 3.30pm

5.2.18 - Tim Pinto e-safety day; Gymnastic

Tournaments at Outwood in Ripon

Children's Mental Health Week #being

ourselves

6.2.18 - FOBLS meeting 3.30pm Governor Resources Committee meeting 6.30pm

9.2.18 - Susanne Cummings Chinese New Year workshops and Poetry recital 'China or Chinese New Year'

Celebration Collective Worship for parents at 2.45pm

Half term - school reopens on 19.2.18

19.2.18 - Classes 2 and 3 RNLI Water

Safety workshops

20.2.18 - Rugby Tournament in Ripon

3.30pm - 6pm Maths Workshops across

school for parents and children

21.2.18 - Internet Safety workshops with PCSO Sharon Wilson

# Inspire, Believe, Respect, Achieve Together We Shine



Congratulations this week to:

Lucy - for amazing writing about 'The Snail and the Whale' all on your own: Annabelle- for always trying super hard with a smile on your face - you can write your name beautifully too!

Honey - for marvellous money work in maths; Kitty - for making great progress in multiplication by being in charge of your own learning;

Monty - for fantastic questioning in German Aimee- for being helpful, kind and considerate and for working really hard in maths.

Many congratulations to Elody who is our highest scorer in Mathletics - wonderful work Elody!
Thank you to our Energy Monitors - Charlotte Y, Ellie, Grace and Will - who have been switching off lights around school this week to help save energy.

Thank you to Jenny and Bethany for being our lunch callers and giving a helping hand in the hall.

Tim Pinto e-safety day

Save the date - Monday 5<sup>th</sup> February

Tim will be in school all day.

Parents' sessions - 2.30pm and 6.00pm giving practical tips on how you can keep your children safe when using the internet and technology at home. https://www.esafetyoffice.co.uk

#### Pantomime Visit

We're off to see Cinderella at the Alhambra in Bradford on Wednesday 24<sup>th</sup> January...oh no we're not! Oh yes we are! All children need to bring a named water bottle please. We will eat lunch at school as normal and the coaches are coming to pick us up at 12.30pm. We aim to be at school for 6pm. If for any reason we are delayed we will make contact via the school text service. Staff will bring children back up to school from the coaches and hand them over safely from classrooms as is usual practice. A HUGE thank you to FOBLS for paying for the pantomime tickets.

## Fun in the snow!

Edward said: 'We got to play snowballs on the playground and it was exciting; it was tiring but fun! We made a giant ball together by making a little one and then Lucas rolled it around on the field, it left a trail because it took up all the snow on the grass. It was really heavy and ten people had to push it.' Tomas said: 'Making snow-castles was brilliant, putting a flag on the top made it look like a real castle." River said:

'Making a snowman was fun; it was like a big snowball, I used it for target practice.' We all played brilliantly together; a great day learning about the packed ice crystals that make snow.